

Mid Murray Council meeting update

Council held its most recent meeting on Tuesday 14 June 2022 at which the following items were discussed or determined:

- Monthly Financial Reports May 2022.
- Council approved the continuation of committed and/or incomplete works underway at 30 June 2022.
- Council considered verbal and written submissions in relation to the Mannum Waters
 Separate Rate April 2022 Consultation Paper and endorsed that a draft Rating Policy be prepared for consideration for the 2022-23 Rates Declaration.
- Council considered written submissions from the public consultation on:
 - Draft Long Term Financial Plan 2022-23 to 2031-32
 - Draft 2022-23 Annual Business Plan
- Overview of Infrastructure & Field Services monthly activities and project status for 2021/22.
- Council received a report on funding opportunities for Power Line Undergrounding Projects through the Department of Energy and Mining.
- Council endorsed the Roadside Vegetation Management Plan for lodgement with the Native Vegetation Council for ratification.
- Approval was given to the 2022 Copyworld Walky 100 Rally which is being held on 13 August 2022 across three Council areas and will utilise roads in Dutton and Keyneton.
- The Mannum Dragon Boat Club have been given approval to have exclusive use of Mary Ann Reserve, the boat ramp and adjacent carpark for the rescheduled Mannum Dragon Boat Hat Regatta on Saturday 3 September 2022.
- Council supported the application by Massive Events Corp Pty Ltd in holding the Barossa Supertour 2022 on Angas Valley Road and Stott Highway on Thursday 6 October 2022.
- Council endorsed the Waste Management Advisory Committee's recommendation to reintroduce the Hard Waste voucher system from 2022/23.
- Reports giving a summary of the 2021-2022 Mosquito Season and Corella Control for 2021-2022 were received.
- Council authorised the Mayor and Chief Executive Office to execute under common seal the Deposit of the Plan of Division – Land Division 711/D010/09 – Mannum Waters.
- An update was given on the Integrated Murraylands Physical Activity Committee (IMPAC) and the continuation of the STARClub Murraylands Field Officer position.
- Council endorsed a Permit to be provided to Up the River Pty Ltd (the new owners) for the Walker Flat Store.
- Department for Environment and Water Constraints Measures project team provided an update on the Constraints Measures Strategy project.
- A petition requesting Council reassess the proposed special rate for Mannum Waters was received.

Committee Minutes were received from the following:

- Economic Development and Commercial Enterprises Committee Minutes 12 May 2022
- Open Space and Recreation Committee Minutes 12 May 2022
- Mid Murray Council Assessment Panel Minutes 16 May 2022
- Strategic Planning and Development Policy Committee Minutes 16 May 2022
- Waste Management Advisory Committee Minutes 17 May 2022
- CEO Performance Management Committee Minutes 23 May 2022

Ben Scales Chief Executive Officer Mid Murray Council